The University of Oklahoma Norman, Oklahoma

FEBRUARY 13, 1940

PHYSICAL EDUCATION FOR MEN

DR. F. C. ALLEN
DIRECTOR OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION
KANSAS UNIVERSITY
LAWRENCE, KANSAS

DEAR PHOGG:

THE SEASON'S GREETINGS RIGHT HERE IN THE MIDDLE OF A HOT BASKETBALL SEASON.

I AM WONDERING IF YOU ARE STILL STAYING IN OKLAHOMA CITY ON YOUR TRIP DOWN HERE THIS MARCH. I HAVE A FRIEND WHO HAS RECENTLY OPENED THE NORMAN COURTS WHICH IS LOCATED AT THE NORTH END OF TOWN. EVERY ROOM HAS A PRIVATE BATH, A TELEPHONE, AND THERE IS COMPLETE HOTEL SERVICE AT ALL TIMES. THERE IS ALSO A VERY FINE RESTAURANT IN CONNECTION. IF YOU ARE NOT SATISFIED WITH THE TRIP TO AND FROM OKLAHOMA CITY, I WOULD SUGGEST THAT YOU STOP AT THE NORMAN COURTS. YOU MAY WRITE TO ME AND I WILL MAKE ARRANGEMENTS FOR YOU OR YOU MAY WRITE DIRECT TO MR. MORRIS ALLDER, THE MANAGER.

THESE COURTS HAVE RECENTLY BEEN COMPLETED AND ARE SAID TO BE THE FINEST OF THEIR KIND IN THE COUNTRY.

SINCERELY YOURS,

1.1

H. V. MCDERMOTT

HVM: FK